
How we handle communicating with you if and when your child receives care 
from the Kalsman medical team 

 
Welcome to camp! This is an exciting day for your child, and for you! We want 
to take a few moments and familiarize you with how and when we will contact 
you if your child needs support from the medical team here at camp. Your 
child’s health and safety are our number one priority.  
 
We will immediately call you if your child… 
• has a health concern that is emergent or needs to be taken to a hospital 
• needs to see a physician or other health care provider outside of camp 
• requires a new prescription of any kind 
• needs to stay in the health center for one or more nights 

 
Finally, we will call you as soon as possible if your child is evaluated by the 
medical team more than twice and no definitive diagnosis is established.  
 
We will typically not contact parents to share news of minor scrapes 
or similar minor and common ailments that are typical of active 
campers.  Any camper with any form of “common cold” symptoms 
is evaluated following a structured algorithm developed by the URJ 
Medical Advisory Team, this includes a COVID Binax Rapid Antigen 
Test. We do not routinely call home when we are evaluating a 
camper with common cold symptoms UNLESS their Binax test is 
positive.  
  
Please note that a child can “miss home” much more by talking to a parent 
while at camp.  Therefore, we may call home to speak with a parent without 
having the parent speak to their child.  
Please let us know if you have any concerns regarding this communication 
guideline. 
 
Thank you!! And welcome to camp! 
Ilana Mills & Davia Loren, MD 


